
Question on Notice 
 

No. 917 
 

Asked on 21 August 2024 
 
 

MR M CRANDON ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITAL SERVICES (HON B MELLISH) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the advice provided in answer to Question on Notice No. 1114 of 2023 that all 
three car City Train sets in the QR fleet will have ETCS equipment installed by the end of 2023—  
 
Will the Minister advise the date when the installation will be completed for the six car NGR fleet 
(the only existing trains able to use Cross River Rail)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Coomera for the question. 
 
New Generation Rollingstock (NGR) trains will be fitted with European Train Control System 
(ETCS) onboard upgrades to enable them to travel on Cross River Rail infrastructure.  
 
All 75 NGR trains will have ETCS onboard upgrades installed to provide services on Cross River 
Rail, which will be delivered to meet timetabled services on the Cross River Rail infrastructure. 
 


